NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Thursday, Sep 26, 2024 at 12:00 noon, in
the second floor board room of the Catawba Regional Council of Governments at
215 Hampton Street, Suite 200, Rock Hill, SC 29730, the counties of Chester,
Lancaster, Union, and York will hold a joint public hearing to review the
performance and accomplishments conducted under the Community
Development Block Grant — Coronavirus 1 (“CDBG-CV1”) Project Grant (#CDBG-
CV1 003). This project consisted of serving home-delivered meals to senior citizens
in Chester, Lancaster, Union, and York Counties as well as related costs for
equipment, supplies, staffing, and administration.

Lancaster County, acting as the lead county for the Catawba Region,
received a $913,381.47 CDBG-CV1 grant to carry out these activities, which
represents 100 percent of the total project budget. The project expended
$553.596.12 for home-delivered meals, $276.751.35 for equipment and supplies,
and $83,034.00 for administration.

This public hearing and the matters to be discussed are subject to the
provisions of Union County’s Citizens Participation Plan, developed in anticipation
of participation in the State of South Carolina’s Community Development Block
Grant (CDBG) program, providing for the participation of the citizens of Union
County in the planning and implementation of community and economic
development projects which will involve CDBG funds. The Citizens Participation
Plan is available for review in the office of the Union County Supervisor, from 8:30
a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. Persons with questions or comments
concerning the public hearing or the Citizens Participation Plan may contact Phillip
Russell, County Supervisor, 210 West Main St, Union, SC 29379 (Telephone: 864-
429-1600).

Union County does not discriminate on the basis of age, color, religion, sex,
national origin, familial status or disability in the admission or access to, or
treatment or employment in its federally assisted programs or activities. Kindra
Horne, Human Resources Manager, Union County, 210 West Main St, Union, SC
29379 (Telephone: 864-429-1600), has been designated to coordinate compliance
with the nondiscrimination requirements contained in the U.S. Department of
Housing and Urban Development’s regulations. Assistance will be provided to
accommodate the special needs of disabled persons, upon request. This request
must be made at least 72 hours prior to the hearing by contacting Corrie Alewine,
with Catawba Regional Council of Governments, at 803-327-9041.




